Procedure for use by ICANN in considering requests for consent and related contractual amendments to allow changes in the architecture or operation of a gTLD registry
Council Report to the Board, draft 

This is the GNSO Council report to the ICANN Board as specified in the ICANN Bylaws, Annex A, section 11. The items in the report below follow the sequence stated in that section of the Bylaws.

a. At its meeting on 28 July 2005, the GNSO Council unanimously voted to recommend that the procedure be established as a consensus policy. In total, the Council currently has 26 weighted votes instead of the normal 27, due to the recent resignation of Marc Schneiders from the Non Commercial Users Constituency. With 17 Council members present and the three absent Council members all represented by proxies, the meeting had the required quorum. All Council members voted in favor of the recommendation. This means that a Supermajority vote recommendation of the Council is at hand.
b. Since a Supermajority vote recommendation has been achieved in this case, there is no statutory need for a statement of all positions held by Council members.
c.  The procedure directly relate to the registries constituency for which the procedure provides added contractual clarity on how the referenced changes will be dealt with. By experience, for the vast majority of such changes, the procedure does not imply modifications of current practice. For the hitherto rare occasions when particular changes raise concerns, the procedure gives legal certainty on the steps to take. In such cases, the net effect for the registry constituency is likely to be positive as this legal certainty promotes rapid conflict resolution at lower costs than otherwise.  For the other constituencies, the procedure has primarily two indirect positive effects, by acting as a deterrent against undue changes that in varying degrees may affect these constituencies negatively and by providing clarity on the steps to remedy such changes. No direct financial impacts of the introduction of this procedure can be identified. 
d. Once finally adopted by the ICANN Board as a consensus policy, the implementation is straightforward in that it does not imply staffing changes or effects on the overall budget, just due process regarding instructions and notifications to staff and registries as well as information to the community in general. This should be completed within a month from the final adoption. 
e. No outside advisors were relied upon in the development of this procedure.

f. The Final Report submitted to the Council is attached.
g. A copy of the minutes of the Council deliberation on the Final Report is attached. 
